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Special Visitor 

This week, the children have been lucky enough to have a special visitor in assembly. Not only is he a  

former student, but Ben Crompton is also a professional footballer and has been a member of the  

Sunderland U21 squad for the last 3 years and part of the wider squad who won the play-off match to take 

Sunderland into the Premier League next season. This season, he has been on loan at Tamworth and was 

lucky enough to play against Tottenham Hotspur in the FA Cup. He talked to the children about his journey 

in football and how important it is to work hard in everything you do. He shared some of his most valuable 

playing shirts, showing the children his signed ‘Son’ short from the FA cup game. The children had a 

chance to ask him some questions which they really enjoyed. Some of our year 3/4 football teams were 

even lucky enough to have pictures taken with him.  Hopefully, he will be returning in a couple of weeks to 

run some training sessions for us! 

 

Summer Dresses 

We would like to encourage girls who are wearing summer dresses, especially those in years 5 and 6, 

to wear a pair of plain dark shorts underneath to ensure that they are all able to play comfortably and 

confidently engage in school activities throughout the day.  This will help to maintain their modesty and 

allow for freedom of movement during active play, especially when playing on the field during  

playtimes and lunchtimes.  Children in other year groups are also welcome to wear a pair of plain dark 

shorts underneath their summer dresses if they wish. 
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Active Outdoor Learning Clothing 

Due to recent growth in vegetation and the current sandy, dusty conditions in our outdoor spaces, we 

would like to encourage children to bring joggers/leggings and a school sweatshirt/hoody into school on 

days when they are engaged with active learning.  Thank you. 



The Smoothie Bike 

The Smoothie Bike added-value programme delivers a fun, very engaging and education tool for the pupil 

populations across our business. This interactive physical ‘pop up’ event allows the pupil to engage with 

the catering team and teaching staff, choosing fruit & vegetables whilst gaining vital educational knowledge 

of seasonality within the UK, especially as most of these products are available 12 months of the year with-

in the high street supermarkets etc.  

The catering team or our company nutritionists delivers these events, can also inform about the properties 

of the vitamins and benefits of eating/drinking the relevant product whist exercising on the bike with ‘pedal 

power’, whilst creating an amazing, blended juice which they can enjoy with their friends, and this certainly 

creates so much excitement during the lunch or school break times. 




